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NAIC Offers Proposals to Assure Privacy Protections 

WASHINGTON, D.C. – In testimony here today before the House Banking and Financial Services Subcommittee on Financial Institutions and Consumer Credit, Connecticut Insurance Commissioner and National Association of Insurance Commissioners (NAIC) President George Reider said Congress should consider improvements to facilitate the protection of confidential regulatory information.

“At a time when it seems that anyone can retrieve your financial information at the click of a button, it is important for consumers to know that protections are in place so their personal financial information is not unfairly used,” Reider said.  “At the same time, regulation should not unreasonably stifle the flow of information necessary to the operations of the insurance companies, banks and securities firms that provide our financial services.”

“The challenge for Congress and the states is to determine how much disclosure is acceptable so that companies can do business, regulators can enforce the laws, and consumers’ personal financial information is protected,” Reider added.

According to Reider, financial integration heightens the need for the protection of regulatory information.  As insurers, securities firms and banks merge, state and Federal regulators will increasingly need to share information to do their jobs successfully.  Protections need to be in place to ensure that such cooperation does not compromise the integrity of the regulatory system.

Like banks and securities firms, insurers collect and have access to personal financial information about their customers.  Similarly, state insurance regulators possess a significant amount of personal financial information about the insurance consumers in their state. 

“Those of us in the financial services industry face the need to share information in order to do business the right way, but we must also protect consumers,” Reider said.

“The states have long recognized the need to protect consumers from the unfair use of personal information,” Reider stated.  “We are constantly working with our fellow states through the NAIC to monitor insurance privacy issues and assess the need for further action.” 

“The NAIC has developed several initiatives to assure personal financial information is protected,” Reider said.  “These include the Insurance Information and Privacy Protection Model Act; the Health Information Privacy Model Act; NAIC Regulatory Confidentiality Initiative and Information Sharing Among Regulators.”  

“Congress has the ability to strengthen the ability of states regulators to protect the privacy of the personal and financial information in their possession,” Reider added. 

 The NAIC is located on the World Wide Web at www.naic.org.  It is the nation's oldest association of state government officials, consisting of insurance regulators from the 50 states, the District of Columbia, and four U.S. territories.
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